Minutes of Proceeding Ottawa County Board of Commissioners January 17, 2006 Office of the County Clerk 8:00 a.m. Regular Session

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Ray McGavran, Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M. Luthi, and Mary Arganbright, County Clerk.

The commissioners viewed an alley in Niles before official session.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McCullick at 9:00 a.m.

The official minutes of January 9, 2006, were read, approved, and signed.

Added's and abatement's were approved.

Vouchers were approved.

The commissioners examined and confirmed the Annual Report of Morton, Culver, and Grant Townships.

Commissioner McGavran moved to leave the alley open in Niles, as petitioned by Dennis Rhoden, Niles, Kansas. Commissioner McCullick seconded. Motion carried.

Jettie Condray, Museum Curator, came in and gave an update on the Museum.

Commissioner McGavran moved to appoint Bob Minneman to the Zoning and Appeals Board, replacing Randy Gantvoort, for the remaining unexpired term of 1 year. Commissioner Luthi seconded. Motion carried.

Commissioner McGavran moved to appoint Karen Kiser, and Mark Freel, to the Solid Waste Committee. Commissioner Luthi seconded. Motion carried.

John Copple, Highway Administrator, discussed what crews were doing.

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, reported on what is going on in her office. Commissioner McGavran moved to extend the burn ban another 7 days. Commissioner Luthi seconded. Motion carried.

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 40. Ken reported on a case.

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, continued reporting on a case. Bruce also discussed possible jury trials coming up.

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.